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In this newsletter... Plant Sale... Website... LTA Guidance... Half Term Tennis
Camp... Etiquette... ClubSpark Login

PLANT SALE - THIS SATURDAY

Jamie & George Brown (ex KTC Treasurer) are setting up a table near the kitchen
entrance this Saturday morning 22nd May to sell some plants - courgettes,
cucumbers, tomatoes, sun flowers &basil. Jamie has been growing them as part
of his fundraising for his planned trip to Cambodia next year. So come along, play
some tennis, or just get some additions for your vegetable garden or window
box.

NEW WEBSITE

We hope you are enjoying the simplicity and
usefulness of the court booking system, and the
ease of renewing your membership. Well as part of
the benefits of LTA/ClubSpark membership we
have revamped and updated our website for our
club members to link in with the Court Booker and
Membership Renewal facility together with the
ability to book Tennis Aces coaching and
Summer Schools.

Over the course of this weekend the new
integrated website will be released.

It can be accessed directly from the Court Booker or when you renew your club
Membership - simply by clicking on our logo. You can also use
www.knutsfordtennisclub.org.uk or save a new shortcut in your web browser for
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/KnutsfordTennisClub




If you have any feedback /suggestions on the content of the new website, please let
Anne McPhie know. (vchair@knutsfordtennisclub.org.uk).

During Monday, the old website will be deleted but sometimes your web browser
may keep stored copies (cached) that it shows instead of the new website. If this
happens from Monday, click on the refresh button a few times in your browser
menu. Ifyou still experience a problem, please contact either Moya or Anne.

LTA LATEST GUIDANCE

The LTA Covid-19 restrictions are beginning to ease, in summary the following
activities can take place:

¢ Singles and doubles social play

e 1:1coaching.

e Formally organised activity for groups, this includes group coaching, club
sessions and social tournaments.

Please remember to maintain 2m social distancing and use hand sanitiser
before and after playing.

Indoor access is allowed for switching floodlights on/off and use of toilets only, all
other areas will remain closed including the changing rooms, so please arrive
ready to play. Full details are here:

LTA guidelines for COVID-19

LTA Summary Grid for COVID-19 restrictions in England

HALF TERM TENNIS CAMP

Mark is soon starting his Half Term Tennis Camps and details are shown below or
click on the image.




Tuesday 1st - Thursday
3rd June 2021

TIME:
9.00am - 12.00 noon
(Half Day Only)

AGE: school year reception

to Year 9 (children are split into
similar age groups on the day.

Requirements:

Warm comfortable sports cloth-

ing, re-fillable water bottle, snack
and own tennis racket if have one.

Rackets are provided to those
that don't have one.

Details: Members and non-
members welcome. A great
way to introduce children to
tennis or take a child's devel-
opment to the next level. We
cater for all and our aim is to
make sure every child leaves
with a positive experience
from Mark Airey's Tennis
Aces at Knutsford Tennis
Club,

COST:

Member of KTC:

£12.50 per morning per person
Non-member of KTC

£15 per morning per person
TRANSFER DETAILS:
20-53-77 / 63423875

Tennis Aces LTD

COVID SAFE:

All Tennis Aces Camps are
outdoors. Guidelines regard-
ing numbers and ratios of
children are followed. Chil-
dren sanitize hands on arri-
val and then on 30 min in-
tervals. Equipment is provid-
ed including sanitized rack-
ets if children don't have
their own. Allocated space
for rest and refreshments
is provided. Strict rules of
what is & isn't allowed are
forwarded to parents on
sign up.

All staff are aware and
have been briefed on COVID
compliancy.

Ref: Surname

Knutsford Sports Club, Mereheath Lane,
Knutsford. Cheshire. WA1665Z.

COURT ETIQUETTE

Please remember to be courteous to other players at all times. When you leave
Courts 1+2 can you please slow down and check if anyone is playing on Court 5. Let
other players finish their point or game before leaving or moving around the
back of the courts. It can be very distracting for players. Thank you.

CLUBSPARK/LTA LOGIN

You may already have been asked to switch over to or create an LTAlogin when
you recently accessed the Court Booker or ClubSpark Club Membership Renewal.
This is a change being made by LTA to fully integrate ClubSpark and other areas
into a single login. If you haven’t done so, you will need to follow the
instructions when youlogin. The process is straightforward, and they have
prepared the following information which is available on this link LTA ClubSpark
Login Migration FAQs

All ClubSpark users will be prompted to update their ClubSpark account by either:

e Linking it to an existing LTA account or
e Creating a new FREE LTA account

This single login will enable you to access the LTA ClubSpark platform, book
courts, and purchase courses as per normal.

This is a simple process that should take 2-3 minutes.



If you already login to ClubSpark with an LTA login, then there is nothing for you to
do and you can carry on as normal.
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